

John O. Norquist Mayor

Seth L. Foldy, MD Commissioner of Health

**Health Department** 

Administration



Frank P. Zeidler Municipal Building, 841 North Broadway, 3rd Floor, Milwaukee, WI 53202-3653 phone (414) 286-3521 fax (414) 286-5990 web site: www.ci.mil.wi.us

April 4, 2001

Mr. Tony Zielinski Common Council Administration Manager City Clerk's Office City Hall, Room 205

Dear Mr. Zielinski:

The Health Department is submitting grant resolutions for the following:

<u>School Based Medical Assistance Outreach Grant</u> - This is a continuing grant from the State of Wisconsin Division of Health and Family Services through Community Advocates. The purpose of this grant is to increase the enrollment of eligible families in Medicaid and BadgerCare in Milwaukee.

STD/HIV Prevention Training Grant - This is a continuing grant from the Centers for Disease Control through the Cincinnati Health Department. The Health Department's Sexually Transmitted Diseases/HIV program and staff will serve as a model training center for students and professionals enrolled in the STD/HIV Prevention Training Center in Cincinnati.

<u>Temporary Assistance to Needy Families</u> - The goal of this project is to establish and maintain a relationship with day care providers/WIC agencies to assure adequate immunization coverage among children 19-35 months. The grant is funded by the State of Wisconsin Division of Health and Family Services.

<u>Beach Study Grant</u> - This is a new grant from the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources through the Racine Health Department. In collaboration with Racine and the UWM-Water Institute, the Health Department Laboratory will be major co-investigators of E.coli isolates from beach sites in an attempt to trace their source.

All appropriate paperwork is attached. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

anet Nell

Administrative Assistant-Sr.

Attachments